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Response to Request for Information

Reference FOI 0216103
Date 18 February 2016

Goodyear Closure

Request:
I would be grateful if you would treat this correspondence as a formal request for
disclosure of the following information, under the Freedom of Information Act 2000
("FoI").

Description of information sought:

Can the council please provide copies of all correspondence between Goodyear,
MPs, unions and Parliament over the closure of Goodyear’s only manufacturing plant
in Wolverhampton? An email search of “Goodyear” and “Goodyear closure” should
suffice, but I would also like anything held in a trash can or recycling bin that should
be disclosed and copies of any written correspondence.

If you have any concerns about revealing third party data, please redact the
documents. Please bear in mind redaction costs do not count towards costs
consideration of replying to an FOI request.

If you have any concerns about commercial interests, please bear in mind the
closure has already begun on a phased basis and there is a significant public
interest in the inquiry – given that the closure prompted hundreds of job losses in the
city, Wolverhampton North East MP Emma Reynolds called for the government to
help and also put money towards the cost of a review of the plant’s viability after
closure plans were announced and the council has seen fit to establish a taskforce to
help affected workers.

In response to your request, please find our response below:






















































